
Resolution Honoring 
Neighborhood Police Officer Shawn Duncan 

 

WHEREAS Neighborhood Police Officer (NPO) Shawn Duncan, also known as the “quiet 
storm”, is a dedicated officer of the Seventh Precinct. Not only does he work for 
the Detroit Police Department, but he is a lifelong resident of the City of Detroit. 
He goes above and beyond the call of duty. When one doesn’t think it’s possible, 
NPO Duncan shows up and gets the job done. He has been very active in all 
precinct events including Walk a Mile with the Chief, National Night Out, the 
Chiefs Youth Summit and the Seventh Precincts Alumni Picnic, just to name a 
few. He is also known as the “tow king”. He is responsible for recovering 
abandoned and stolen vehicles precinct wide and recovered more than one 
hundred vehicles from July 1, 2023 – September 1,2023; and 

WHEREAS NPO Duncan is truly a jack of all trades when it comes to community policing. 
Another trade that NPO Duncan has mastered is grilling. He is also known as the 
Seventh Precincts Pit Master, grilling for all precinct events, and mastering his 
craft by contributing his great cooking skills, which is a key part for a successful 
event. If you want some great BBQ, NPO Duncan is certainly the go to guy; and 

WHEREAS NPO Duncan recently received a Positive Administrative Counseling Register  
(P-ACR) for arresting two felons for Possession of Stolen Motor Vehicle and 
Carrying a Concealed Weapon. NPO Duncan cares about the community he 
lives and works in and displays it every day while out on patrol. He is very 
reliable and dedicated and he currently holds the position of Officer of the 
Quarter for the Seventh Precinct; and 

WHEREAS Although Officer Duncan wears a lot of hats, first and foremost, he is a great 
family man, putting his family first while still going above what is to be expected. 
His patience and passion are unwavering and he makes a difference every time 
he is on the clock. He is without question one of the greatest assets to the 
Community Relations Team at the Seventh Precinct.  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED 

That the Detroit Board of Police Commissioners, speaking on behalf of the citizens 

of the great City of Detroit, recognizes and honors the lifelong contributions and 

commitment to excellence in public service of Neighborhood Police Officer Shawn 

Duncan. His display of unwavering community spirit has improved the quality of 

life for the citizens of Detroit. 

We thank and congratulate you. 

 

 


